
      
 

DRAFT 
 

SPECIAL MEETING 
TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMISSION 

 
City of Pasadena 

221 E. Walnut Street, Suite 210 
Pasadena, CA 91101 

 
Monday, December 18, 2017 

4:00 P.M. 
 

MINUTES 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER:  4:00 p.m. 

2. ROLL CALL  

Members Present: Greg Gunther, James De Pietro, Paul Backstrom, Neil 
Kleinman, Adriana Lim, Blair Miller, Jeffery Potter, and Timothy Sales 
 
Members Excused:  Jonathan Edewards 
 
City Staff Present: Bahman Janka, Duke Beacham, Joaquin Siques and Mike 
Bagheri 

 
3. Rose Bowl Loop Follow Up: 

 
The Purpose Of This Item Is For Commission Members To Review And 
Comment On A Draft Letter Addressed To The Public Safety Committee Of 
The City Council With Specific Recommendations For Safety 
Enhancements Around The Rose Bowl Loop As Well As An Exploration Of 
Alternatives That Would Allow Pasadena To Gain Additional Local Control 
Of The Roadways Around The Loop 
Chair Gunther presented the letter drafted by Commissioner Miller for review and 
edit. Commissioner Miller gathered a list of comments and suggestions by the 
commission members and request the commission’s consensus on the letter 
before presenting to the Public Safety committee. As agreed by the commission, 
Commissioner Miller and Chair Gunther will finalize the letter based on input 



received at the meeting and submit to DOT staff to present to the Public Safety 
Committee. 
 

4. PUBLIC COMMENT – LIMITED ONLY TO ITEMS 3 ON THIS SPECIAL 
MEETING NOTICE 
 

A. ITEM 3 PUBLIC COMMENT 
1. Bill Urban urge for more time for public comment before any plans 

are approved.  
2. Wes Reutimann is requesting the City to slow down and engage 

constituents. 
3. Dorothy Wong urges the city to think about how the Rose Bowl 

can work for everybody. 
 

5. ADJOURNMENT: 5:12 p.m. 
On the Order of the Chair Gunther, Commissioner Lim seconded and the motion 
passed unanimously. 
 

The next meeting of the TAC will be a Regular meeting held on Thursday, January 25, 
2018 at 4:00 p.m. in the 210 Conference Room at 221 East Walnut Street, Pasadena. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
 
   
 _________________________________  
Alejandra E. Flores, Recording Secretary  


